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The Honorable Leo Delperdang, Chairperson 

House Committee on Energy, Utilities and Telecommunications 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 582-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Delperdang: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2110 by House Committee on Energy, Utilities and 

Telecommunication 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2110 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2110 would require the State 911 Board to collect and distribute the 911 fees or contract 

for those services beginning January 1, 2026.  Currently, the State 911 Board is required to contract 

with a local collection point administrator for those services.  

 

 HB 2110 would create the State 911 Grant Fund, the State 911 Operations Fund, and the 

State 911 Fund on July 1, 2025, instead of January 1, 2026.  On July 1, 2025, the State 911 Board 

would transfer $1.0 million from the 911 Operations Fund that is outside the state treasury to the 

State 911 Operations Fund that is inside the state treasury.  

 

 Currently, if the balance of the State 911 Grant Fund is greater than $2.0 million prior to 

distribution, then $0.01 from every 911 fee goes back to the public safety answering points 

(PSAPs).  HB 2110 would remove the $2.0 million threshold, and the $0.01 would remain in the 

fund.  

 

 The bill would allow the State 911 Board to transfer part of the unencumbered balance of 

the State 911 Operations Fund to the State 911 Grant Fund no more than once a year, as long as 

the transfer does not impair the Board’s ability to meet statutory requirements.  The bill would 

make a technical correction for minimum distributions to PSAPs.   
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 The State 911 Board indicates that the bill would not affect agency operations.  The Board 

states that the potential increase in the State 911 Grant Fund could reduce the reliance on local 

general funds for equipment since more funds could be available to distribute.  Any fiscal effect 

associated with HB 2110 is not reflected in The FY 2026 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 The Kansas Association of Counties states that the bill could affect revenues to local 

PSAPs; however, the fiscal effect cannot be estimated.  The League of Kansas Municipalities states 

that the bill could decrease the amount of revenues to cities since the distribution amounts are 

unknown.  The League cannot estimate a precise fiscal effect.   

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Sherry Massey, State 911 Board 

 Wendi Stark, League of Kansas Municipalities 

 Jay Hall, Kansas Association of Counties  


